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Thanking Mr. Andrew Gazaneo

Mr. Gazaneo is leaving UHS to be vice-principal at Dr. G. W. Williams Secondary School in Aurora.  We want to
especially thank him for managing the scheduling challenges we have faced during the pandemic.

Mr. Gazaneo has been a caring adult to hundreds of our students.  Due to his expertise in Guidance and Special
Education and his focus on equity and well-being, the UHS community has benefited greatly.

We will miss his quirky sense of humour, kindness, compassion, and enthusiasm.  We want to wish him well as he
continues his journey in administration.

We want to give a warm welcome to Mr. Amol Gheewala from Middlefield C. I. who will be joining us as of February
7, 2022.  Mr. Gheewala will be the alpha vice-principal for students with last names from A-L.

Message From Our Trustee

Dear families,

Thank you for your patience and support as schools closed to students and we moved to remote learning in January
for two weeks after the winter break, following direction from the Government of Ontario.

It has been almost two years since the pandemic was declared and schools closed to students for the first time.
Since then, we have all experienced significant changes and challenges in the way we live, work and learn. As a
school board, we continue to be guided by public health advice and guidelines, our values as an organization and
the goals set out in our Multi-Year Strategic Plan, all of which centre the well-being, learning and achievement of our
students. We remain committed to sharing information with you as it becomes available. We also continue to update
the Board website with resources and information at www.yrdsb.ca/school-reopening.

On the website, you can also find information about the Board of Trustees, including more about my role as your
trustee, committee meeting dates, and information about public participation and how you can attend public board
meetings. Following a review completed earlier this year, trustees approved some changes to committee structures
and delegation process to create a stronger governance model. As a Board, we are committed to good governance,
serving the needs of our community and upholding the values of York Region District School Board.

With winter well underway, I want to remind families that this year schools will close when an inclement weather day
is declared. This is as a result of the pandemic and the importance of adhering to public health guidelines.

There is much to look forward to in the months ahead.

This month, students in Grades 5 to 11 will have an opportunity to vote for the students who will represent their
voices next school year during the student trustee elections. Student trustees play an important role in our system,
including participating in board and committee meeting discussions. The election process also gives students an
opportunity to learn more about and participate in the voting process. Learn more at www.yrdsb.ca/studenttrustees.

Throughout February, we recognize Black History Month. In addition to recognizing the contributions of Black
Canadians throughout history, we are continuing to Celebrate Black Excellence in our own community. I encourage
you to read or watch the stories of some of the many outstanding individuals in York Region, or nominate someone.
You may also be interested in some of the episodes available on our TuneIn YRDSB podcast, exploring Black
History Month and beyond.

Later in February, our schools will become a sea of pink as we acknowledge Pink Shirt Day and stand together
against bullying. Learn more about our work to prevent and address bullying and create equitable and inclusive
learning environments.

https://www2.yrdsb.ca/about-us/our-mission-0
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http://www.yrdsb.ca/school-reopening
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/about-us/board-trustees
https://yrdsb.civicweb.net/FileStorage/0E36C67014F84FF9B08AC29026409C91-2021%20June%2014%20BGRC%20Public%20Minutes-Final.pdf
https://yrdsb.civicweb.net/Portal/MeetingTypeList.aspx
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/about-us/board-trustees/public-participation
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http://www.yrdsb.ca/studenttrustees
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http://anchor.fm/yrdsb
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https://www2.yrdsb.ca/student-support/equity-and-inclusive-education
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Family Day and March Break are also approaching, and I wish you and your families a healthy, restful and
enjoyable break.

As we move closer to the spring and summer months, many families who have children graduating this year are
beginning to wonder what graduation ceremonies will look like in June. We all want to be able to celebrate this
important milestone with our graduating students in person. It is a special occasion, recognizing their years of
achievement and hard work. We recognize that it has been deeply disappointing to students, families and staff that
we have not been able to hold in-person ceremonies as we have done in the past, as we adhere to health and safety
guidelines. School board staff continue to meet regularly with public health and to review provincial guidelines, and
as more information becomes available, we will continue to provide you with updates.

In closing, I want to acknowledge that as an education community, although we have faced many challenges and
changes in the past few years, we have also seen our community come together in many ways to support our
students and one another. I am proud to be part of this community and I want to thank our students, families and
staff for the effort and care they have demonstrated.

Ron Lynn
Trustee, Markham Wards 2, 3 and 6

School Council Presentation, Minutes, and Q & A Available

Thank you to everyone who attended our School Council Meeting on January 24, 2022. The presentation and
minutes have been uploaded to our school website.

Please click the link below for answers to the questions that were asked during the meeting:

School Council Meeting Q and A January 24, 2022

Model Request Change Form Coming Soon

On Monday, January 31, all parents/guardians will receive an email communication regarding model request
changes.  The communication will state the student’s current learning model (i.e. in-person or remote).  For those
who wish to remain in their current learning model from Monday, February 7 - Friday, March 11, NO ACTION IS
REQUIRED.  For those who would like to change their current learning model from February 7 to March 11, access
to a Google Form will be provided.

End of Semester Key Dates:  January 31 - February 4

Please note that January 31 and February 2 are “Culminating Activity Days” designed to support students in
achieving their credits.  These are not regularly scheduled classes.  Teachers will arrange virtual or in-person
meetings with students on these days ONLY AS REQUIRED. Students should NOT attend the school on these
days unless prior arrangements have been made with the teacher.

January 31 Block 4 (Period 4) Teachers will contact/work with students if required.

February 1 Significant Faith Day Regular Instructional Day (no evaluations)

February 2 Culminating Support Teachers will contact/work with students if required.

February 3 AM: Virtual Feedback  - All classes will run REMOTELY according to the modified
morning schedule below. Students do NOT attend the school on this day.

February 4 P.A. Day No classes

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/unionville.hs/SchoolCouncil/Documents/School%20Council%20Meeting%20Q%20and%20A%20Jan%2024,%202022.pdf


February 3 Virtual Feedback Day Schedule

Block 1 Classes 8:30-9:05

Break 9:05-9:10

Block 3 (Period 2) Classes 9:10-9:45

Break 9:45-9:50

Block 2 (Period 3) Classes 9:50-10:25

Break 10:25-10:30

Block 4 Classes 10:30-11:05

Student Timetable Changes

Semester 2 timetables will be accessible via Teachassist beginning February 1st. Students are expected to follow
their assigned timetable and attend all classes as scheduled. Any student with an incomplete timetable is asked to
report to the cafeteria during the period they are missing a course. The Guidance department’s priority is to resolve
these conflicts first.

Please note, NO elective changes will be completed. Only essential course changes for semester 2 will be
completed. These include the following:

● Students requesting a course type change (e.g. MPM2D1 to MFM2P1)
● Grade 12 students missing a prerequisite to graduate
● Grade 12 students missing a prerequisite for a post-secondary program

Students with these essential changes are asked to contact their alpha Guidance counsellor.

A — He:  Ms. Farwell

Hi — Lo:  Ms. Riolo

Lu — V:  Ms. Hawkins

W — Z:  Mr. Tam

During the first week of semester 2, timetable changes will be completed for students who were not successful in
their semester 1 courses. Guidance will be contacting these students.

The Michael Smith Challenge - Science Competition

The Michael Smith Challenge is a national competition written by students in Grade 10 Science or lower. It
emphasizes logical thinking and covers material in the Science curriculum common to all provinces. The challenge
fosters an appreciation of Science as a career for talented young people and promotes national excellence in STEM
related fields.

This challenge will be a one-hour, timed contest to be started and completed on Tuesday, February 15, 2022.
Students will complete the challenge individually at home and not during school hours.  The recommended time to



complete the one-hour challenge is after 6:00 pm when school work has been completed for the day. The challenge
will consist of eight timed sections of randomized questions on the following topics:

● Astronomy
● Earth Science
● Biology
● Physics
● Chemistry

Each question will be randomized in some fashion so that each student’s set of questions will be unique.

The cost is $6.18. Please pay using School Cash Online and complete the permission form by Wednesday
February 9, 2022.  Both are required to participate in the contest.​

Canadian Computing Contest - February 16, 2022, 12-3 pm

The Canadian Computing Contest (CCC), administered by the University of Waterloo is a programming challenge for
high school students with an interest in programming. It is an opportunity for students to test their ability to present
coding solutions to five progressively challenging programming questions. Please see Canadian Computing
Competition for more information.

The Computer Club has been allocating time on a weekly basis to coach and prepare students for this Contest.
Please join the Computer Club Google Classroom to find out more information using the following code: 2tdolqc.

Audience

Junior Level (Grades 9 or 10) — any student with elementary programming skills

Senior Level (Grades 11 or 12) — any student with intermediate to advanced programming skills

Any student may choose to write at either level (Junior or Senior) of the contest.

Date:  Wednesday February 16th, 2022 from 12 noon to 3 pm (virtually & remotely)

Based on the current circumstances, this contest will not take place in-person but remotely; thus, students will need
to make the necessary arrangements to be at home in the afternoon to participate in this contest as in-person
classroom supervision will not be provided. Your child will be missing their afternoon face to face or remote learning
classes.

Parents are required to ensure that their child is completing this contest on their own, virtually, without any
collaboration or assistance.

Process & Deadline for Registration: Sunday February 6th by 11:59 pm

Parents are asked to register their child and pay the $8.25 fee by February 6th at 11:59 pm via School Cash Online.

For students who register, additional information will be provided in order to access the competition.

Pascal, Cayley, and Fermat Math Competitions - February 23, 2022

The Pascal, Cayley, and Fermat math competitions, for grade 9, 10, and 11 students respectively, are administered
by the Centre for Education in Mathematics and Computing (CEMC) at the University of Waterloo. These
competitions provide a fun and engaging opportunity for students to challenge themselves in Math. Please visit
http://www.cemc.uwaterloo.ca for more information on these competitions.

https://identity.schoolcashonline.com/Account/Login?ReturnUrl=%2Fconnect%2Fauthorize%2Fcallback%3Fclient_id%3DSCOClient%26redirect_uri%3Dhttps%253A%252F%252Fyrdsb.schoolcashonline.com%26response_type%3Dcode%2520id_token%26scope%3Dopenid%2520profile%2520UserProfileInfo%2520offline_access%26state%3DOpenIdConnect.AuthenticationProperties%253D-O05YAgiFGXP3WhaEbwMT6GQZ9KucRtPfh5GKi6jutTnZn4bVsoxXXou46YXFuIo8s3yRlsnJ4fMtDCwTeEU0dCa0MlEdNX2vt8b4kGBZtFHt0ibAHyZFbNRlDbiCWQSrG6Iae4S3ccwJhTMQNcWVg9vsbAKIdvjbWctp566r3IqMCUJ70567BMHqSvD2RYNa_XLtg%26response_mode%3Dform_post%26nonce%3D637739730196285526.OWM0YjQyYWItNDUwNC00ZGYwLWIxNzQtNjk2YzhhZjY4ZDYwNGE2YjM5MzItMzQ5Zi00NzEyLWExYzgtZjBmZTdhY2JhNWRl%26post_logout_redirect_uri%3Dhttps%253A%252F%252Fyrdsb.schoolcashonline.com%26x-client-SKU%3DID_NET461%26x-client-ver%3D5.3.0.0
https://cemc.uwaterloo.ca/contests/ccc-cco.html
https://cemc.uwaterloo.ca/contests/ccc-cco.html
https://identity.schoolcashonline.com/Account/Login?ReturnUrl=%2Fconnect%2Fauthorize%2Fcallback%3Fclient_id%3DSCOClient%26redirect_uri%3Dhttps%253A%252F%252Fyrdsb.schoolcashonline.com%26response_type%3Dcode%2520id_token%26scope%3Dopenid%2520profile%2520UserProfileInfo%2520offline_access%26state%3DOpenIdConnect.AuthenticationProperties%253D-O05YAgiFGXP3WhaEbwMT6GQZ9KucRtPfh5GKi6jutTnZn4bVsoxXXou46YXFuIo8s3yRlsnJ4fMtDCwTeEU0dCa0MlEdNX2vt8b4kGBZtFHt0ibAHyZFbNRlDbiCWQSrG6Iae4S3ccwJhTMQNcWVg9vsbAKIdvjbWctp566r3IqMCUJ70567BMHqSvD2RYNa_XLtg%26response_mode%3Dform_post%26nonce%3D637739730196285526.OWM0YjQyYWItNDUwNC00ZGYwLWIxNzQtNjk2YzhhZjY4ZDYwNGE2YjM5MzItMzQ5Zi00NzEyLWExYzgtZjBmZTdhY2JhNWRl%26post_logout_redirect_uri%3Dhttps%253A%252F%252Fyrdsb.schoolcashonline.com%26x-client-SKU%3DID_NET461%26x-client-ver%3D5.3.0.0
http://www.cemc.uwaterloo.ca
http://www.cemc.uwaterloo.ca


Due to current gathering restrictions, participation in these competitions will take place outside of school hours on
Wednesday, February 23, 2022. This means that students will be participating in these competitions after school,
from home, under the supervision of an adult.

You may register your child in one of these competitions via School Cash Online. The registration cost is $5.40 and
the last day to register is Tuesday, February 1, 2022.

Student Trustees

Student Trustee Election Key Dates:

The Campaign Period January 31 – February 11, 2022, closes @ 11:59 p.m.

All-Candidates Debate February 2, 2022

Online Voting Period February 14-22, 2022, closes @ 8 p.m.

Election Day February 23, 2022

Election Results Announced February 24, 2022

https://identity.schoolcashonline.com/Account/Login?ReturnUrl=%2Fconnect%2Fauthorize%2Fcallback%3Fclient_id%3DSCOClient%26redirect_uri%3Dhttps%253A%252F%252Fyrdsb.schoolcashonline.com%26response_type%3Dcode%2520id_token%26scope%3Dopenid%2520profile%2520UserProfileInfo%2520offline_access%26state%3DOpenIdConnect.AuthenticationProperties%253D-O05YAgiFGXP3WhaEbwMT6GQZ9KucRtPfh5GKi6jutTnZn4bVsoxXXou46YXFuIo8s3yRlsnJ4fMtDCwTeEU0dCa0MlEdNX2vt8b4kGBZtFHt0ibAHyZFbNRlDbiCWQSrG6Iae4S3ccwJhTMQNcWVg9vsbAKIdvjbWctp566r3IqMCUJ70567BMHqSvD2RYNa_XLtg%26response_mode%3Dform_post%26nonce%3D637739730196285526.OWM0YjQyYWItNDUwNC00ZGYwLWIxNzQtNjk2YzhhZjY4ZDYwNGE2YjM5MzItMzQ5Zi00NzEyLWExYzgtZjBmZTdhY2JhNWRl%26post_logout_redirect_uri%3Dhttps%253A%252F%252Fyrdsb.schoolcashonline.com%26x-client-SKU%3DID_NET461%26x-client-ver%3D5.3.0.0


The City of Markham is developing new Age-Friendly Design Guidelines and we want to hear from you as we help
make Markham a great place for everyone - from 0-99!

The Markham Age-Friendly Design Guidelines will provide design direction for new and redeveloping communities,
focusing on three scales: the unit, the building and the neighbourhood.

We want to know how you live, work and play in Markham – whether you are a local teen, a young family new to the
community or an older adult looking to age-in-place. Tell us how we can make homes, buildings and neighbourhoods
safer, more social and more accessible for everyone, regardless of their age or ability.

Click here to find out more and take the survey.

https://yourvoicemarkham.ca/age-friendly?tool=survey_tool#tool_tab










More Information

https://macca1987.com/


Student Mental Health and Addictions Newsletter
February 2022

YRDSB Mental Health services are provided by YRDSB psychology and social work personnel

Getting through the “Winter Blues”

Dear families and caregivers,

In this month's edition of our Mental Health newsletter, we will focus on the “winter blues'' and offer some
suggestions of ways to maintain positive mental health during these cold months.

Cold hands and feet, wet socks, grey skies, and shorter days often go
hand in hand with winter in Canada. The days seem long and short, all
at the same time. Winter can mean many different things to each of
us, such as moments filled with warm thoughts and cheer, snow
figures, hot drinks, and winter festivities. It can also mean stuffy and
runny noses and experiencing other forms of discomfort associated
with the cold. While we all experience winter differently, most can
agree that winter can be a difficult time of the year. Many individuals
experience a shift/drop in mood as the temperature goes down. This is
not unusual; in fact, there is a name for such an experience, “the
winter blues.”

So, what are the winter blues?

The Canadian Mental Health Association describes the winter blues as "waves of low emotions that come with
these cold, dark days." The winter blues can be experienced as sadness or feeling down, having less energy and
irritability. If you're experiencing the winter blues, you might feel the need to sleep longer, perhaps eat more
comfort food, and spend more time on screens than with friends and family. To add to this, Covid-19 has added
extra layers of uncertainty, stress, isolation and feelings of sadness for many students, caregivers and families.
Fond activities and ways of connecting, such as gathering with others, are limited and cautioned against leaving
many without their usual coping mechanisms.

It is important to note that winter can be exceptionally challenging for many students and individuals who have
migrated to Canada or are new to the country. The wave of low emotions can be paired with feelings of missing
home and isolation (among other factors), worsening the experience of the winter blues. It is also important to note
that students and individuals with special mobility requirements can be more adversely impacted by winter and the
winter blues, as accessibility and navigating outdoor spaces can pose more significant challenges during the winter
months. Additionally, students and persons with special needs or who experience forms of racism and forms of
discrimination can also experience an extra layer of distress during this time of year as these experiences are
coupled with the winter blues.

Acknowledging and validating the above experiences for ourselves, our child(ren), and those around us can be
one small thing/action we can take that builds connection and warmth during these times. The Canadian Mental
Health Association invites us to consider the following ways to improve and maintain a positive mood and mental
health during the winter months:

1. Let the light in

When indoors, spend as much time near a window and keep your curtains open. Even if it's cloudy, getting some
daylight can help boost your mood. If possible, get outside during the day. Spending some time on a balcony is
also a great way to get outside.

https://cmha.ca/winter-blues-101/
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/student-support/mental-health/abcs-mental-health


2. Movement

There is more than one way to incorporate physical activity, body breaks and movement in your day. Light
stretches, dancing and other forms of movement can be an excellent substitute for the gym and traditional
exercises. Physical activity is always a great tool to help support positive mental health. Starting small with even
just a few minutes a day can help improve your mood and mental health.

3. Try to keep a regular sleep schedule

Keeping a regular sleep schedule is an excellent part of positive routines that support mental health, not to
mention the benefits of sleep and rest. Support children in keeping a regular bedtime routine by setting and
maintaining bedtimes and using alarm clocks for waking up when necessary.

Most importantly, be kind and gentle to yourself. Positive affirmations such as “I am doing my best”, “I am capable”, “I
am committed to small steps” can be great ways to stay positive. If things feel beyond your control, help is
accessible for students, caregivers, families, and any individual seeking mental health support. Checking in with your
family doctor is often a good place to start. Check out the resources below to learn about additional mental support:

● YRDSB Mental Health Resource Page
● School Mental Health Ontario has created a variety of resources for educators, parents and families, and

students regarding supporting student mental health during this time.
● SMHO Parents and Families Webpage

Upcoming Workshops:

Many Faces of Anxiety - Cantonese and many more workshops at the York Hills Centre for Children, Youth and
Families website.

We look forward to creating pathways for caring connections and meaningful relationships with parents, caregivers,
and families. Share your voice by using this feedback form, and let’s pave the path forward together.

Mental Health COVID-19 Page

COVID-19 has presented unprecedented issues and concerns for our community, our country and the world. As
we focus on keeping ourselves healthy and containing the spread of COVID-19, we must also keep ourselves
mentally well.

The link below is dedicated to supporting student mental health during this Pandemic.

Resources for students, parents/guardians as well as community resources are listed.  In addition, there are
various links to YRDSB mental health support as well as community support. Please consider taking some time to
familiarize yourself with the supports found on the COVID-19 Mental Health Supports for Students and Families
webpage.

Continue to check out the YRDSB website for updated information as well as the Twitter account @YRDSB.

Patricia Marra-Stapleton, M.Sc., C. Psych. Assoc. Mental Health Lead

Hoshana Calliste, M.S.W., R.S.W. Assistant Coordinator of Mental Health

https://www2.yrdsb.ca/student-support/mental-health
https://smho-smso.ca/blog/how-to-support-student-mental-health-during-the-covid-19-pandemic/
https://smho-smso.ca/covid-19/parents-and-families/
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/many-faces-of-anxiety-cantonese-registration-205262544797?aff=ebdsoporgprofile
https://www.eventbrite.ca/o/york-hills-centre-for-children-youth-and-families-10725006171
https://www.eventbrite.ca/o/york-hills-centre-for-children-youth-and-families-10725006171
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdt9-RFYlc9eQ2uBGwtKzdsquVRzTzIN8XnB1viZSJHG5bucw/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/about-us/covid-19/covid-community-resources-behaviour-mental-health-and-financial-supports
http://www.yrdsb.ca/Pages/default.aspx
mailto:patricia.marra-stapleton@yrdsb.ca
mailto:hoshana.calliste@yrdsb.ca


Contact
Register

mailto:Oksana.majaski@yrdsb.ca
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1c9OuQ_Ca7TY8-fKVEUFi-QuACzkw9jhYVKcqNOWtTEU/viewform?edit_requested=true


Register

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSemCWNcPMchelWG1F4-MWJ8_Se-2JUR-ejir_Fnd91SV21kRg/viewform


Contact

mailto:uplands@yrdsb.ca


REGISTER TODAY AT:

https://www.webuildadream.com/event/york22

https://www.webuildadream.com/event/york22



